# 第三届鹏程杯英语邀请赛试题卷 (小学中年级组)

### 听力部分(20分)

_	根据你所听到的句子,选择恰当的应答语(听两遍)(	5 分	)
---	--------------------------	-----	---

- 1. A. How are you
- B. I am fine, too
- C. I'm much better

- 2. A. Yes, I am
- B. Thank you
- C. Yes, she is. Thank you.

- 3. A. Thanks.
- B. Don't worry
- C. Take it easy

- 4. A. Every day
- B. By bus
- C. For three days

- 5. A. OK
- B. Good
- C. I like it
- 二.根据你所听到的对话及每个对话后的问题,选择正确的选项(听两遍)(5分)
- 6. A. Yesterday
- B. Today
- C. Tomorrow

- 7. A. Yes, he does
- B. No, he didn't
- C. No, he doesn't

- 8. A. 2 yuan
- B. 4 yuan
- C. 1 yuan

- 9. A. Spring
- B. Winter
- C. Summer

- 10. A. Coffee and cakes
- B. Milk and bread
- C. Milk and cakes
- 三. 根据短文内容判断句子的正误,正确的写"R",错误的写"W"(听两遍)(10分)
- 11. We had a birthday party last Friday.
- 12. We didn't sing or dance in the party.
- 13. The desks and chairs were not dirty.
- 14. The rubbish was on the floor.
- 15. We cleaned the classroom together.

## 笔试部分

	四 :	四 选择划线部份的中文意思(10分)						
	16. E	xcuse me, I want a doggy bag						
		A. 有小狗图案的包	B.	装狗粮的包	C.	打包袋		
	17. I	am the apple of my mother's e	eye.					
		A. 我妈妈的掌上明珠	В.	我妈妈眼中的苹果	C.	我妈妈的孩子		
	18. W	/hat a <u>lucky dog</u> !						
	1	A. 多么幸运的一条狗啊	В.	多么幸运的人啊				
	(	C. 多么幸运的一件事啊						
	19. A	t last, he went bananas.						
	.00	A. 发疯了	В.	去买香蕉了	C.	去购物了		
2	20. K	20. Keep away from them, they are <u>black sheep</u> .						
	10.	A. 黑马	B.	黑绵羊	C.	害群之马		
	五. ì	选择填空(10 分)						
	21. Is	there rice in the fridge?						
		A. any	B.	some	C	c. or		
2	22. T	his is umbrella.						
		A. Jack's	В.	Jack	C.	Jacks'		
2	23	these your maps?						
		A. Are	В.	Is	C.	Am		
	24.Le	et's a big kite.						
		A. makes	B.	make	C.	making		
				2				

25. The cupboard messy y	estero	lay.				
A. is	B.	was	C.	were		
26.I listened music last r	night.					
A. in	B.	at	C.	to		
27. Bob has already.						
A. two breads	B.	two piece of bread	C.	two pieces of bread		
28. There aresheep in thi	s plac	e.				
A. a lot	B.	much	C.	many		
29 work is heavy, but	is h	eavier than				
A. Our, their, our	В.	Our, theirs, ours	C.	Our, their, ours		
30. Look at Tom's shoes.	_ bea	utiful.				
A. It's	B.	These are	C.	They are		
六 将下列句子配对(20分)						
31. What day is it today?						
32. What is the date today?						
33. Would you like to meet my English teacher?						
34. Happy birthday to you.						
35. How do you do?						
36. Here's a present for you .						
37. Enjoy your time.						
38. Pleased to meet you.						
39. You have to test every mor	nth, do	on't you?				

- 40. You have an aunt, haven't you?
  - A. Thank you.

B. How do you do.

C. It's June 1.

D. It's Wednesday.

E. Yes, I'd love to.

- F. Thank you, the same to you.
- G. Thanks, I like it very much.
- H. No, I don't.

I. No, I haven't.

J. Pleased to meet you, too.

#### 七 完型填空(10分)

My grandpa is 65 years old. He usually \_\_41\_\_ early in the morning. He \_42\_\_ in the garden for about half an hour. Then he \_\_43\_\_ his breakfast. He sometimes does housework in the morning. He \_\_44\_\_ with his dog for about two hours in the park yesterday afternoon. The dog \_\_45\_\_, barked and jumped happily. He \_46\_\_ lunch at a small restaurant near his home yesterday evening. He \_\_47\_\_ his house tomorrow morning. He \_\_48\_\_ dinner for himself tomorrow evening. Then he \_49\_\_ TV. I \_\_50\_\_ my grandpa very much.

- 41. A. gets off
- B. sleeps
- C. gets up

- 42. A. will exercise
- B. exercises
- C. exercised

- 43. A. has
- B. had
- C. will have

- 44. A. plays
- B. is playing
- C. played

- 45. A. running
- B. ran
- C. runs

- 46. A. has
- B. have
- C. had

- 47. A. cleans
- B. cleaned
- C. will clean

- 48. A. will cook B. cooks C. cooked
- 49. A. watched B. will watch C. watches
- 50. A. loves B. will love C. love

\_

Dear Susan,

Thanks for your letter. It's very nice of you to write \_\_61\_ me. \_\_62 \_your letter, I know a lot \_\_63\_ you and your school now. I will tell you \_64\_\_ about me and my school. I am eleven \_\_65\_\_ old. I'm in \_66\_\_ at Jinling Primary School. My mother is a \_\_67\_\_, she works in a hospital near our house. My father is an \_\_68\_\_. He is good at his work. There\_\_69\_\_ 1500 students and 100 teachers in our school. Our classrooms are big and bright. Please come and have a look \_\_70\_ our school if you have time.

- 61. A. to B. for C. from D. in
- 62. A. From B. For C. To D. About
- 63. A. in B. with C. at D. about
- 64. A. anything B. someone C. something D. sometimes
- 65. A. year B. years' C. years D. year's
- 66. A. Grade Six, Class Three B. Class Three, Grade Six
  - C. Class 3 grade six D. grade six ,class three
- 67. A. student B. doctor C. teacher D. housewife
- 68. A. farmer B. nurse C. engineer D. worker
- 69. A. is B. are C. was D. be
- 70. A. in B. on C. of D. at

#### 八 阅读理解(30分)

\_\_

David's birthday was on a snowy day in December. He got lots of presents from his family and friends. His father and mother gave him a red box with a storybook in it. His mother said, "There are a lot of funny stories in it. It's good for you." Mike, David's sister gave him a round box. "It was a birthday cake", he thought, but it was a basketball. David likes playing basketball. David's brother gave him a big yellow box. David opened it and there was another box in it. The box was green. He opened the small box and saw the third box. This one was blue. There was a short letter in it," Go to your bedroom, you can see three boxes there, a black one, a grey one and a white one, your birthday present is in one of them." David ran to his bedroom and found them on the bed. The black one is bigger than the grey one, and the white one is the smallest. He opened the grey box but found nothing in it. Then he opened the biggest one. He was very glad to see a model plane in it.

根据短文内容判断句子的正误,正确的写"R",错误的写"W"

- 71. David got no present on his birthday.
- 72. There is a basketball in the red box from David's parents.
- 73. Mike gave six boxes to David.
- 74. There are six people in this story.
- 75. The model plane was in the biggest box.

\_

Today is Children's Day. I am wearing (穿着) my new clothes. Fangfang is in a beautiful skirt. We go to school together. All my classmates are in their new clothes. We are all very happy. There are many colour flags around the playground. We can see flowers on the desks. Now the celebration begins. Twenty pupils join the Young Pioneer today .They put on new ties (红领巾). We put on many performances. Fangfang and her classmates do some dancing, too. The teachers also join in the celebration. We enjoy our time together.

#### Choose the best answer:

#### 76. What date is it today?

A. Sunday

B. June 1

C. The first June

D. The first in June

#### 77. Why do children wear new clothes?

- A. Because it is Children's Day
- B. Because it is New Year's Day
- C. Because it is a new term
- D. Because they are happy

#### 78. Who wears a beautiful skirt?

A. I

- B. Fangfang
- C. Fangfang's classmate
- D. Wang Fang

### 79. How many pupils join the Young Pioneer on Children's Day?

A. Ten

B. Twenty

C. Twenty-five

D. Thirty

80.	Who doe	es some dancing?					
	A.	I	B.	Fangfang			
	C.	Fangfang and her classmates	D.	All the pupils			
九	用括号』	里的词的正确形式填空(10分)					
	1. There	are two (knife) on the t	able.				
	2. Where	e are my (hamburger)?					
	3. He wa	lked (slow) into the classroom	just	now.			
	4. My mother often (go) to work by subway.						
	5. Did he	e (help) them do the housework	yeste	erday?			
+	短文排序	序(10分)					
	(1) . He	gets up early in the morning.					
MAI	(2) . It is	the first day of school.					
(	(3) . The	n he rides his bike to school.					
(4) . He washes and eats his breakfast.							
(	(5) . Tom wants to go back to school.						
(	(6) . He sees his friends on the playground.						
(	(7) . He	wants to see his friends.					
(	(8) . He	plays hide-and-seek with them.					
(	(9) . Her	name is Mrs Green.					
(	(10) . In	the classroom, Tom meets his new man	ths te	eacher.			

正确的顺序是: \_\_\_\_\_

## 第三届鹏程杯英语小中组听力材料及参考答案

#### 听力部分

- 一、根据你所听到的句子,选择恰当的应答语.
- 1. How are you today?
- 2. Is your mother better?
- 3. I can help you with your lesson.
- 4. How do you go to school every day?
- 5. Turn off the radio, Tom.
- 二、根据你所听到的对话及每个对话后的问题,选择正确的选项.
- 6. M: Do you know the Dinosaur World, Emily?
  - W: Yes, I visited it yesterday.
  - Q: When did Emily visit the Dinosaur World?
- 7. W: Mike, do you like playing the piano or doing sports?
  - M: No, I don't like these things. I like painting.
  - Q: Does Mike like doing sports?
- 8. W: Excuse me, how much is a bag of salt?
  - M: Two yuan.
  - W: OK, please give me two bags.
  - Q: How much will the woman give to the man?
- 9. W: The weather in Australia is quite different from the weather in China.
  - M: Really?
  - W: Yes. Now, it's Summer in China, but it's winter in Australia.
  - Q: What's the weather like in Australia now?
- 10. M: Oh, Miss White, what would you like to eat for breakfast?
  - W: Usually I have milk and bread. But this morning, I want some coffee and cakes.
  - Q: What does Miss White usually have for breakfast?
- 三、根据短文内容判断句子的正误,正确的写"R",错误的写"W"

Last Friday we had a Christmas party in our classroom. We sang and danced in the party. We were very happy. We bought a lot of food and drinks. So the classroom was very messy. The desks and chairs were not tidy. The bins were full. The floor was very dirty. There were some rubbish on the floor. The blackboard was dirty, too. We cleaned the classroom together at last.

## 小中组答案(按试卷分值)

#### 听力

- 一、(5分) 1-5 CCABA
- 二、(5分) 6-10 ACBBB
- 三、(10分) 11-15 WWWRR

#### 笔试

- 四、(10分) 16-20 CABAC
- 五、(10分) 21-25 AAABB 26-30 CCCBC
- 六、(20分) 31-35 DCEAB 36-40 GFJHI
- 七、(10分)(一)41-45 CBACB 46-50 CCABC
  - (二) 61-65 AADCC 66-70 BBCBD
- 八、(30分)(一)71-75 WWWWR
  - (二) 76-80 BABBC
- 九、(10分) 1. knives 2. hamburgers 3. slowly 4. goes 5. help
- 十、(10分) 2-5-7-1-4-3-6-8-10-9